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President’s Message Capt. John J. Jutt, Sr.

NEXT GENERAL MEETING
Thursday, August 11th

7:30 pm

at the FTC Property

It’s August and it’s a hot one.  It’s hard to believe our summer
is half over.  I hope all members are getting out and enjoying
the season.

Our annual Floatilla at Zach’s Bay was a great success.
Thank you to our trusty Captain Anglers Crew for spear 
heading that event.  You guys sure know how to have fun!

I’m pleased to announce that with the help from our
house committees Captain Angler’s Grill team our next GM will
be held at FTC property. We will have a Hawaiian Luau theme.
I ask all members to dress Hawaiian.  Prizes will be given out
for best costume.  

Entertainment at this months meeting will be long
time club supporters and friends, Captain Harry Weinblatt, F/V
Blue Marlin, Captain Chris Squeri and Jeff Squeri, F/V Lady  E.
Captain Harry will be covering “Tuna Chunking in the Deep.”
Captain Harry is one of the South Shores finest tuna fisherman.
He’s ready to share some of his time-tested techniques. 

Our entertainment continues with the father and son
team, Captain Chris Squiri and Jeff Squiri.  They will cover tuna
and marlin trolling in the canyon.  These guys have a proven
track record on landing large fish, which have put them on the
scoreboards in some highly competitive tournaments.  I urge

all members to attend the next GM.  Special thanks to Dave
Massa for donating and installing of our new canopy tent at the
property.

Added to this month’s calendar August 26, 27, and
28th is the FTC-BTC Shoot-out.  Contact John Rooney for
details.  Our Fall Rodeo is set for September 16, 17, and 18th.
This event is about family, friendship, sportsmanship and of
course fishing.  There will be awards for different species of fish
coupled up to a gourmet banquet.  This is usually our last event
of the season.  I would like to ask all members to save the
date and participate.

Once again I thank all general members, board mem-
bers and committee heads for your faithful support.  This club
would not be what it is today without
you.  That’s what makes us successful.

As I always say “The toughest
thing about success is that you have to
keep on being a success”.

Thanks,

Captain John

Hawaiian Luau Gm
Capt. Harry Weinblatt F/V Blue Marlin 

Chunking Tuna in the Canyons (Nite Bite)
Capt. Chris & Jeff Squeri, F/V Lady E

- Trolling Tuna in the Canyon
DON’T MISS THIS ONE!!
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signs of an early canyon bite. The fair
numbers of school-sized bluefin and
smattering of yellowfin that were
being caught never materialized
into much after that. The fish-
ing has slowed up consider-
ably as the fish have not yet
settled down and taken up
residence on the offshore grounds.
Throughout the month of July we have had several days of
easterly-south easterly winds. This direction of wind is
conducive to carrying oxygen rich blue water inshore. This
water type makes a very comfortable habitat for pelagic
species. The fish must have heard me speak of this in the
past because it was certainly the case this time around.
Our club boats reported some of the best school bluefin
trolling in years.  Catch and release was practiced and dou-
ble-digit catches were not uncommon. With the school
sized bluefin on the grounds the sharks were not to far
behind

Our club members were catching more threshers this sea-
son than most can remember. Most of the fish were in the
150-250 lb. range and provided excellent action. Junior
member Bobby Krug landed his first thresher ever, a 168-
lb. specimen and a pending junior class world record. The
fish was taken shortly after several school bluefin were
caught in 180 feet of water south of Montauk. Other
notable thresher catches were made aboard the club boats
Kristin, Hooker, 50/50 and Persuader III.

With fifteen 90 plus degree-days throughout the month,
the water did not take very long to heat up and once this
happened the school tuna fishing slowed up. On one 

particular Saturday, Capt. Mike Zullo was faced with these
conditions but that changed when a white marlin showed
up in his spread. After teasing the lures the fish finally
hooked up and after a short spirited battle the fish was at
boatside. After a few pictures and careful placement of a
tag, the fish was released to fight another day. Other
reports of white marlin in the area were confirmed as well.

On the local front fluking has been fair at best however
reports from east of Fire Island prompted several members
to check out the action. Don Moreo landed a 10.3 lb. door-
mat and Bob Benzonberg and Bob Pandy had fish close to
the 8.0 lb. mark. Further to the east and not a stranger to
large fluke was Bobby Krug and his 10.0 lb. fish which was
caught on a reported “porgy drop”   

Bluefishing has been at its best as well. Cholera has been
the hot area for the last month and the fish are showing no
signs of letting up. Bunker Chum and cut bait are the tick-
et to cashing in on this action.

Congratulations are also in order for club president, Capt.
John Jutt, on the recent repowering of his vessel Bunker
Dunker. The vessel was re-christened with a new Yanmar
Diesel and hopefully will have some reports for this column
shortly.

As the month of August wears on we can target a multitude
of species, get out there and enjoy the action.    

Sincerely,

Captain Harry Weinblatt
F/V Blue Marlin
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CAPTAIN ANGLERS U.S.C.G.VESSEL EXAM
The summer is really heating up and so are our clinics. 
On July 28th, Mark Keller from Bay Park Fishing Station gave
a great seminar on Tuna Tactics.  On Sunday, July 31st the club held
its second annual “Raft Up” at Zac’s Bay and it was a great success.
About 17 boats from 16 ft. to 36 ft. got together for good food, drinks
and fun for the whole family.  Special thanks to Bob Pandy for arrang-
ing this event (also for the shrimp, they were great).  Thanks to Scott
Novick for bringing a cooler filled with clams, crabs and corn; we all
enjoyed it.  Hopefully we’ll continue this even next year and again,
double the number of boats participating.  The Thursday night barbe-
ques are heating up as well.  Joe Steiner did it again with his
Jambalaya and Suffed Pork Loin wrapped in Prosciutto.  John Koenig
took stuffed pork chops to another level by stuffing them with gor-
gonzola cheese.  Rafy did cod fritters to die for.  Thanks to all the
members who have donated their catches this year.  The shark, tuna
and wolffish have been great and a lot of fun to cook, keep it coming.
We look forward to cooking something special for our August GM.

Bon Appetite!
Jim Rooney, 1st VP

"I stepped from planktops
A slow and cautious way
The stars about my head

I felt about my feet the sea"

- Emily Dickinson

Our second annual U.S.C.G. Vessel Exam at the Thursday night bbq

on August 18th at 8 pm.  Phil Caroleo from U.S.C.G. Aux Flotilla 13-06

will be leading the inspections along with other fellow Auxilarists to

assist in the exams for anyone interested and who have their vessels at

the property.  Arrangements for Vessel Exams for those not on the club

property can be made by contacting George Sinerco via email or home

phone 516.764.4648.
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CLUB AWARDS & DERBY DATES
Capt. Lawrence J. Festa F/V Kristen

AUGUST 2005 DERBY AWARDS & CONTEST REPORT
Awards Chairman: Captain Lawrence J. Festa

Committee Team: Captain Michael Zullo, Mary Ellen Zullo, Captain Chris Bellinzoni, Captain Chris Squeri, Joseph Jahn

The following derbies are in progress or starting this month:
Green Bonito (04 lbs.)…………….August 27th ~ September 25th 
False Albacore (06 lbs.)…………..August 27th ~ September 25th
Fall Mahi (04 lbs.)…………….……..August 27th September 25th

The following derbies are closed 
Tuna (25 lbs.)…………………………………..July 2nd ~ July 31st
Mahi (04 lbs.)………………..……...…………July 2nd ~ July 31st 

The following derbies are closed & the winners are:
Fluke (02 lbs.)………………………………….June 4th ~ July 7th
John J. Weber III……….…………… 8.12 lbs. F/V Miss Behavin III
John  J. Weber…………………. 7.43 lbs. F/V Miss Behavin III
Brian Doherty………………….…….. 6.60 lbs. F/V Blue Skies

Shark (125 lbs.)………….……………………June 4th ~ July 10th
Captain Glen Oberwiler……… 321 lb. Thresher F/V Stefani Ann
Tony Bollaci…………………….. 254 lb. Thresher F/V Hooker
Ed Perry…………………..…….. 145 lb. Thresher F/V Penguin

Bluefish (08 lbs.)……………………..…………June 4th  ~ July 3rd 
Peter DiThomas…………………… 12 lbs. F/V Basswhoopin
James Rooney……………………… 12 lbs. F/V Shark Hunter
Paul Hilton……………………….…… 11.81 lbs. F/V Emily S

Note:  If you think you have a winning fish it is your responsibility to check with the awards committee prior to weigh slip deadlines
which are always two weeks after each derby closes. You must keep the white weigh master stamped copy for your records and the

buff goes to the committee also with weigh master stamp & signature.
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Don't be alarmed or rush to call
Homeland Security if you see one of
these surface while fishing the NY
Bight this summer. This is an under-
water glider, or otherwise known as
an autonomous underwater vehicle

(AUV). This is used by the Rutgers COOL room to roam
underseas providing valuable data for Rutgers for their cur-
rents and ocean floor explorations. If found floating or disabled
contact Dr.Josh Kohut at Rutgers COOL room.  Dr. Kohut and
his associate, Jennifer Bosch, will be speaking about the
Rutgers COOL Room sea surface temp 
program to the FTC October 13 general meeting.

M a r k  YM a r k  Y o u r  C a l e n d e r s !o u r  C a l e n d e r s !
September GM
Michael Wyllie - Meteorologist-in-charge of the National
Weather Service forecast office in Upton, NY
(Brookhaven lab) produces NOAA Coastal Marine
weather forecasts.

October GM
Jennifer Bosch - Marine Scientist - Satellite Operations
Josh Kohut, Director - Center of Advanced & Sustained
Technology.  They are both from the Rutgers University
Coastal Ocean Observation Lab in New Brunswick, NJ

 



CLASSIFIED:
• 1984 Tiara Pursuit 27, cabin, stand up head, twin 220
crusaders, GPS, Depth finder, radio, out riggers, 
$20, 000  Also, 16 ft. heavy fiberglass dingy $200.
Call Michael 516-535-4085, embroidme@optonline.net

• 12’ Barneget Duck Boat by Aero Marine.  Locking hard cover and
spray shield, 15 h.p. Mariner w/ sting ray jr., 3 yr. old trailer
$2,250.00  Call Ron  516-593-6560

• 1  28x231/4 3 blade nibril prop.  like new condition, 
reasonably priced 516-632-9770.

• For Sale - 78 chriscraft 23’ I/O v8fwc chevy/volvo low hours.
Handyman special $1,000.00 or B/O Chrysler engines or parts call
for your needs/3,1 3/8” shafts by 89” $200.00
1 onan 7.5 gas generator needs work $600.00 or BO
Call Joe 917-731-4466

• WANTED - Mate on offshore & inshore trips - clean boat after
trips - prep boat before trips -perform misc tasks during the week  
Contact:  JEFF 516.377.2677

• FOR SALE:  28ft. Bertram 1976 Flybridge T170 Yanmars Full
Enclosure with radar arch.  Furuno/Radar/GPS/Fishfinder
$47,000 Call Matt 917-617-2068.

• For Sale: Raymarine RL-9 marine radar 7" LCD screen 2kv
antenna, spare display, power and antenna cable. Recently serv-
iced and upgraded by Raymarine. Currently installed on my boat,
can demonstrate. Best offer, John Weber 516-379-8935 eves.

Post Office Box 5
Freeport, New York 11520

Deliver To:

Freeport Tuna Club, Inc.
Chartered to Promote

Sport-fishing & Conservation

2005 Officers
Capt. John J. Jutt Sr....................... President

James Rooney...................1st Vice President

Chris Squeri....................2nd Vice President

Mike Sullivan ................................ Treasurer

Chris Bellinzoni..............................Secretary

Hawaiian 
Luau Gm

at the FTC Property,
Thursday, August 11th

7:30 pm

August 25th
Scott Schafer
Fluke Clinic 

August 26, 27, and 28th
FTC-BTC SHOOT-OUT
Contact Jim Rooney

516.721.8207


